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	REQUEST: 
 In regards your recent announcement regarding use of face masks in LPT clinical settings.

Could you please advise me: 

1) will persons who decline to wear a mask, regardless of exemption or not, be refused treatment in LPT facilities?

2) what are the exemptions?

3) is there any legal requirement on your premises to wear a mask if not “exempt”

4) what is the source of data regarding the rate in covid 19 cases which has prompted this announcement and where is this published?


	OUR RESPONSE: 
1.
 If a person declines or chooses not to wear a face mask, they will be treated in LPT.  

2.
In April 2022 the government withdrew facemask exemption guidance and replaced it with ‘guidance for living safely with respiratory infections, including Covid-19’. This guidance recommends that you wear a face covering:

•
when you are coming into close contact with someone at higher risk of becoming seriously unwell from COVID-19 or other respiratory infections

•
when COVID-19 rates are high and you will be in close contact with other people, such as in crowded and enclosed spaces

•
when there are a lot of respiratory viruses circulating, such as in winter, and you will be in close contact with other people in crowded and enclosed spaces

•
If you have symptoms or have a positive COVID-19 test result and you need to leave your home, wearing a well-fitting face covering or a face mask can help reduce the spread of COVID-19 and other respiratory infections

3.
There are no legal requirements.

4.
Nationally NHS England publish weekly and monthly Covid-19 data that includes the numbers of   patients in hospital with Covid-19, the number of patients diagnosed in hospital with Covid-19 and staff absences.

https://www.england.nhs.uk/statistics/statistical-work-areas/covid-19-hospital-activity/ Across the Midlands region we have seen an increased number of people admitted with Covid-19. 

In line with national guidance, health care settings are asked to review local information and data to inform decisions to escalate and de-escalate mask use in our clinical areas and settings to help reduce Covid-19 transmission when community cases are high. The review includes looking at the number of patients admitted with Covid-19 or developed whilst in hospital, the number of outbreaks and staff absence. The decision to wear face masks was a collective decision made by the Trust’s Clinical Reference Group.



